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PRINCIPAL’S PERSPECTIVE 
  
 
 

Hello HME Families, 
 

It’s been a full week after coming back from Spring Break, as students and staff have been busily working together on 
projects and having fun. Yesterday, we had an assembly for our community time about “Connection, Caring and Love”, 
which was a nice way to celebrate together after the long break. Thanks to Mrs. Khan for organizing and presenting 
about Hawaiian culture and greetings, and Ms. Baker for her work and presentation with the HME choir who sang a 

Hawaiian Mele Song and an Indigenous Travelling Song. It’s so nice to see 
the great work of staff and students being shared! 
 
 
With the nice weather starting back up, the 
Como Lake Relays have begun under the 
leadership of Mr. Leuvekamp and teachers, 
after a 3-year absence. Next week in all 
classes, students will be participating in the 

KM club during the school day – which is when they run the path around the grass field. 
Many classes will also be going out for time in the forest areas and on some walking 
trips. Teachers will notify you about anything coming up for your children. It’s great to be 
able to get outside and enjoy our beautiful school grounds this time of year!  
 
I wanted to update you on a few of our recent staff absences, as there are often changes 
on staff throughout the year.  Ms. Hansen, who is one of our EAs, has been off on 
medical leave since before spring break. We hope to see her return sometime in late 
April or early May, and we wish her all the best in her recovery. Mr. Clarke has also just gone on medical leave following 
the spring break holiday. This may be for the remainder of the school year, and we wish him all the best as well. Families 
in that class will be updated about the replacement teacher who will be assigned soon. For now, there is a TTOC filling 
in. Finally, finding replacements for our noon hour supervisor positions has been a challenge since the winter break. You 
may have heard from your child recently that there have been changes for play areas at lunch time. Just to recap, Ms. 
France retired at the end of December and the position was filled by someone who is on maternity leave. We expect to 
see that person in May. They have been actively searching for a temporary replacement in the meantime, and we have 
just received news that a new noon hour will be joining us Monday! We also had quite a few absences with our other 
two noon hours, and now one of them may be off until further notice. What this means is that we had been operating 
with only one noon hour most days, and some days with no noon hour supervisors. It has been a day-to-day decision 
about outdoor play at lunch, and we had to have all students go to the field and supervised by me, one noon hour 
supervisor, and our EAs. Thank you for your ongoing support as we deal with these challenges and changes. Reminder 
that if you are interested in applying to be a noon hour supervisor, please check the information in this newsletter 
regarding that. You need to be hired on as an SD43 employee to do this work, and we cannot simply have parents 
“volunteering” to supervise at lunch. 
 
Please check the calendar for holidays and special days for conferences coming up. This final term always has a lot going 
on. Speaking of special events, the PAC is having a social fundraiser on Thursday, April the 20th at 7:00pm at the 
Livelyhood Pub in Port Moody, which is the evening before the Pro-D. Just in case you want to know, I will be there, and 
there might even be a few teachers! You never know what we might share over a beer (insert favourite emoji here). This 
fundraiser helps to support all the wonderful opportunities at HME including classroom funds, library materials, arts and 
athletic performances, to name a few. 
 
Thank you for all your ongoing support and partnership! 
Mr. Sclater 



Important Information 

Your PAC needs your help!  
Can you help us with the position/event listed below: 

 
- We are looking at organizing a possible outdoor event for  September and need 

parent volunteers who are interested in helping organize this 
 
Please email if interested @ Heritagemountainpac@gmail.com 

 

What’s Happening at Heritage Mountain 

 

Early Dismissal – April 11th – One hour early 1:50 
Please pick up your children on Tuesday, April 11th one hour earlier than the usual dismissal time (1:50) This early 
dismissal is to facilitate any parent /teacher meetings (optional).If you would like a zoom meeting or phone meeting 
with your child’s classroom teacher on April 11th, please contact your teacher directly.  

 

Professional Development Day on Friday April 21 
There is no school for students. Teachers will be participating in the District Indigenous Focused Pro D Day on April 21st. 

 

 

Wildlife Aware Reminders for Heritage 

Mountain Elementary 
 

We are continuing to be diligent on our school grounds by ensuring garbage is brought inside 

outside of school hours and litter is constantly picked up.  If you live in our neighborhood, please 

encourage your neighbors to also remember to keep garbage secure until the morning of garbage 

day. 
 

Please note that if a bear, cougar, or coyote is sighted in our neighborhood near dismissal, students must be under the 

direct supervision of their parent or daycare provider when released by the classroom teacher.  Students walking 

home alone will be kept at school and provided with further instructions from the Principal (or delegate). 
 

If you see wildlife in your area, please call the Conservation officer at 1-877-952-7277. They keep track of this data 

and will contact the school if they feel extra safety measures need to take place. 

 

NOON HOUR SUPERVISOR FOR HERITAGE MOUNTAIN ELEMENTARY 

 Heritage Mountain Elementary is looking for a temporary Noon Hour Assistant to supervise students 
indoors and outdoors during lunch break (one hour per day) within an assigned zone at our school.  
(Previous experience working with groups of children is an asset!)   
  
Please submit your resume (by email) to Kristy Kozak, Human Resources Advisor @ kkozak@sd43.bc.ca if 

you would be interested in becoming a Noon Hour Assistant for our school.  

mailto:Heritagemountainpac@gmail.com
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